
October 10, 2022, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, the regular meeting

of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 

Present: Sal Fedele, Brian Brown, Renee Wagner, Joe Heslop and Paul Hollman. Kevin

Bartlett was on an ambulance call.

Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items

were being discussed and before each vote.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the September 12 , September 27 , andth th

October 4  meetings. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carriedth

unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2022-13 transferring American Recovery Plan

(ARP) funds to General Fund, appropriating the funds to road maintenance in the budget, and

closing the PLGIT ARP accounts. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously. 

Joe Heslop reported that the removal of asphalt and placing of millings at the Fire Station was

complete. The crew was hauling in antiskid. Three thousand feet of ditching were scheduled

for New Road. Mowing was being done. The recent rains have made the tail ditch pipe project

on Calkins Road impossible for this fall. Sal will contact the property owner. 

The Department of Conservation and Natural Resources fall round grant application was

proceeding. Input from the public had been requested on the Township website and facebook

page. Two letters of support had been received. 

No zoning permits were issued. 

No subdivisions were presented. 

Nothing to report from the Planning Commission. 

Nothing to report on the Zoning Ordinance Amendments, Public Comment Resolution,

Holding Tank Ordinance and Hazard Mitigation Plan. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to amend the agenda to add Resolution 2022-14, Act 57

regulations. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to approve Resolution 2022-14, adopting Act 57 regulations and

directing the elected tax collector to follow them. Act 57 required reimbursement of penalties

and interest on property tax bills  not received by the property owner in the first year of

ownership. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. 

No interest in the Erie County Association of Township Officials convention. 

No final public comment was made. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3751 through 3771,

PLGIT 11263 through 11294, and all ACH approvals had been documented. Brian Brown

seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously.

A recess was called from 7:18 p.m. until Kevin Bartlett arrived at 7:38p.m..

Kevin Bartlett presented information on funding available through Erie County to add a

flashover simulator to the training facility in North East Township. A letter of support was

requested. 



Sal Fedele made a motion to send a letter of support to Erie County for the grant application

for a flashover simulator to be added to the training facility in North East Township. Brian

Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


